FILED 9/27/2017
DOCUMENT NO. 07925-2017
State of Florida FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK

Public Service Commission

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER ® 25400 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850

-M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M-

DATE: September 20, 2017

TO: Carlotta Stauffer, Office of the Commission Clerk

FROM: Jeff Bates, Office of Industry Development & Market %aiysis
Stephanie Cuello, Office of the General Counsel s#®

RE: Request to Administratively Close Docket No. 20170167-TP.

On July 28, 2017, GTC, Inc. d/b/a FairPoint Communications filed a request for approval of an
interconnection agreement with MCC Telephony of Florida, LLC. The filing is an Alabama
interconnection agreement filed in Florida in error, and GTC, Inc. d/b/a FairPoint
Communications withdrew the filing on September 18, 2017. Given there are no pending issues

that need to be addressed by the Commission, staff requests this docket be administratively
~closed, pursuant to Section 2.07.C.2.d. of the APM.
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